

Martin O'Malley, Governor Anthony G. Brown, Lt. Governor John R. Griffin, Secretary Joseph P. Gill, Deputy Secretary

April 25, 2012

Mr. Kevin Hsueh, Chief
Environmental Review Branch
Environmental Protection and
Performance Assessment Directorate
Division of Waste Management and
Environmental Protection Office
Federal and State Materials and
Environmental Management Programs
US Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D.C. 20555-0001

Dear Mr. Hsueh:

Thank you for the opportunity to review the Calvert Cliffs Nuclear Power Plant Independent Spent Fuel Storage Installation (ISFSI) License Renewal Environmental Assessment (EA). We understand that Constellation has applied for a 40-year license renewal for the ISFSI (Docket No. 72-8) and have examined the EA you provided us via your March 27, 2012 letter.

We believe that the NRC has done a comprehensive and complete evaluation of the continued environmental impacts from the Calvert Cliffs ISFSI. We agree with your conclusions and have no comments to offer at this time.

If you have any questions, please contact Susan Gray of my staff at (410)-260-8661 or by email at sgray@dnr.syate.md.us.

Sincerely,

John Griffin Secretary

. . . .

Abigail Hopper, Esq., Governor's Legal Counsel

Dr. Peter Dunbar, Director, DNR PPRP

Susan Gray, Deputy Director, DNR PPRP

Tom Levering, Emergency Response Director, MDE

Roland Fletcher, Manager, Radiological Health Program, MDE

Greg Golden, Director, DNR Environmental Review Unit

Brent Bolea, Assistant Attorney General, PPRP